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Request for Decision 
File No: Bhk 066 001 

Date May 4, 2022 

Author Nikki Bradshaw, Deputy Corporate Officer 

Subject Holy Family Parish - Restoration to Fernie Family Centre Washrooms - Elk 
Valley Property Tax Sharing Agreement Funds 

 
REQUEST 

Provide an Elk Valley Property Tax Sharing Agreement Funds grant of $2,000 to the Holy 
Family Parish for the Restoration to Fernie Family Centre Washrooms project. 

 

OPTIONS 

1. THAT a grant of $2,000 be provided from the Electoral Area A portion of the Elk Valley 
Property Tax Sharing Agreement Funds to the Holy Family Parish for the Restoration 
to Fernie Family Centre Washrooms project.  

2. THAT the request for funding from the Holy Family Parish for the Restoration to Fernie 
Family Centre Washrooms project be denied.  

 

RECOMMENDATION 

Option 1 

 

BACKGROUND/ANALYSIS 

The Holy Family Parish in Fernie applied for a $10,000 grant through the Elk Valley Property 
Tax Sharing Agreement Funds for the restoration of the Fernie Family Centre washrooms.  
Elk Valley Property Tax Sharing Agreement Funds may only be used for projects, grants or 
other programs benefitting residents and property owners in Electoral Area A. All funding 
requests, whether initiated by the RDEK or another organization, must be referred to the 
Electoral Area Advisory Commission for Electoral Area A (“the EAAC”) for review and 
comment.  Option 1 represents the EAAC’s recommendation for the attached Elk Valley 
Property Tax Sharing Agreement Funds application.   

 

FINANCIAL 

The $2,000 grant will be funded through the community projects category, which currently has 
$50,000 available in the 2022 budget.  
 

Attachment 


